
CULCHETH AND GLAZEBURY PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING NUMBER 2
12th of February 2019
Present:

Councillor Mrs M Webber, (Chairman)



Councillors: B Alldred, Mrs V Allen, Mrs J Grime, P Holmes, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs A Roberts.


5 members of the public
Police Report – Summary for Culcheth and Glazebury.

ASB in Culcheth remains at a low level with only three reports made for the month and one of these appearing to be a false call with good intent. This again is monitored by incidents reported. There have been no reports of ASB made from Glazebury. 

There have been no incidents reported around the Millenium Gardens area and speaking to the Co-op staff they remain unconcerned regarding youth disorder in the area. 

There have been no reports of parking complaints. 

No reports of riding bicycles dangerously etc./drug related ASB. 

Police continue to encourage reporting of incidents via the 101 number to report in the correct manner. Emails or messages on various Social Media platforms is not the same as reporting something to them. 

*********************************************************************

Burglary Dwellings - CULCHETH.  Four reported, two of which were accessed via insecure doors hence recent social media posts reminding people to be vigilant. Car taken at one which has since been recovered in the Manchester area. GLAZEBURY. No Reports, 
Burglary Others - One reported in Culcheth

Vehicle crime - One vehicle reported stolen from Culcheth which it would appear wasn’t stolen at all but seized by the DVLA.
One theft from motor vehicle reported from Culcheth although owner later confirmed no one had been in the vehicle and car was locked despite a damaged window.

One theft from motor vehicle in Glazebury (George and Dragon)  

Violence - Nothing reported linking the Public houses.
NEWS.

The PCSO Is gradually working his was round Local Businesses and Social groups and will continue to do so. All Schools are receiving Visits once a month as a minimum.  Interest is also increasing from Schools who wish to have him speak to classes in a learning capacity. This month was the turn of Glazebury Primary who had an input on the role of the Police and ‘People who help us’. 
Intelligence led patrolling is continuing in helping keep the level of reported ASB incidents low. Police have also spent time in the area of Medway Road following information of older youths in cars allegedly smoking drugs. A small number of drivers have been spoken to who were from the village however there was no evidence to suggest drug use of any kind. 

The PCSO has recently had success in getting any remaining produce on a Friday from a local bakery in the Village donated to M.A.D Culcheth. This will be given free of charge to youngsters in attendance at this weekly event. The relationship between the organiser of the group and Police within the LPU is growing and something we are keen to encourage. Although it may not appeal to all our young people it is a positive step in providing diversionary activities on what is traditionally our busiest night for ASB.

Finally dates and times for Culcheth, Croft and Glazebury Police Surgery which is held at Culcheth Library are now published on the Cheshire Police Website until the end of June 2019. 

Members noted concerns about pavement parking at Whalley Avenue, Glazebury and about vehicles racing through Glazebury village late at night and agreed that they should be passed to the Police for action The Clerk
Members also noted a comment about the positive response from the authorities to the recent public meeting. 

2.1    Opening

The Chairman welcomed members of the public.
2.1.1   Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests 
Cllr. Mrs Grime – item 6.3.
2.1.2   Localism Act 2011 - Dispensations
There had been no requests.
2.2
Apologies for inability to be present
Cllrs K Bland, Mrs S Bland, and Mrs I Hutchinson.

2.3    Minutes of Meeting Number 1
Resolution 07/19
That the minutes of the meeting held on 8th of January 2019 be accepted as a true record. 
2.4    Matters Arising 

Item 1.6.3 – Comments on applications – members noted that comments approved at the January meeting had been submitted.
Public meeting – members noted that the Hurst Mill Lane Bus Shelter was to be jet washed and would be included in Shelter Cleansing contract.

2.5   Borough Councillor’s Report 

Members noted that there had been no meeting of the full Borough Council this month.

Preparation of a business case for the future of Culcheth Library was progressing, part of which is the occupation of office space by the Parish Council.
2.6.1 Finance Sub-Committee

No meeting held this cycle.
2.6.2 Parish Land and Environment Sub-Committee

The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 29th of January 2019.

2.6.3 Planning Working Group
Cllr. Mrs Grime left the meeting for this item.

The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 5th of February 2019.

Members noted a request that the Parish Council support an application for registration of The Raven Inn as an Asset of Community Value. After discussion, it was agreed to leave this until a written guarantee that the council would not become liable for a compensation claim could be obtained from the Borough Council. The Clerk


2.6.4 Community Day
The members noted a report from the meeting held on the 29th January 2019.

Members noted that invitations had been updated and will be despatched next week. A further informal meeting will be arranged to discuss and agree the timetable. The Clerk
2.7 Applications for Financial Assistance

Members noted that a meeting had been held to discuss an application received on behalf of MAD Culcheth Youth project.

2.8 Accounts for Payment 

Resolution 8/19
That accounts totalling £36221.41p for February 2019 be approved for payment.
2.9. Chairman’s Communications
There were no communications to report.
2.10 Date and Venue of Next Meeting

It was confirmed that the next meeting would be held at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 12th of March 2019 at Culcheth Day Centre.
The meeting was closed and opened to the public.

Members noted a complaint that the road safety issues in Glazebury were persisting.
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